





8 October 1997








C/- � MERGEFIELD NAME1 �«NAME1»�


� MERGEFIELD ADDRESS1 �«ADDRESS1»�


� MERGEFIELD ADDRESS2 �«ADDRESS2»�


� MERGEFIELD CITYSUB �«CITYSUB»�  � MERGEFIELD STATE �«STATE»�  � MERGEFIELD ZIP_CODE �«ZIP_CODE»�





Dear � MERGEFIELD NAME2 �«NAME2»�








DELIVERING BETTER RESIDENT CARE





As you are probably aware there has been three important developments within and outside the Association for the Blind (AFTB) that impacts on how our residential care facilities will be operated in the future.





The first development was bringing together the management of AFTB nursing homes to achieve standardisation of practice across the homes, with the objective to improve resident’s quality of life.





The second is that with the proceeds of the Centenary Appeal our new Residential Care Homes will be rebuilt and refurbished to give residents better facilities and care.  Our intention is to design around residents living in individual small groups of ten and delivering care and quality of life to these residents in a more personalised way.





The third development has been the introduction of the Aged Care Reform Bill on 


1 October.  With this change in government legislation, nursing homes and hostels are a thing of the past, to be replaced by residential care facilities, which will provide a combination of the care previously available in nursing homes and hostels. 





The Government has also stated that funding for all Australian Residential Care Facilities will be uniform within seven years.  This means that residential care facilities across Australia will be expected to deliver both a high and standard quality of care for residents based on identical national costs.  Next to Tasmania, Victoria has the highest costs and will be required to reduce these costs by at least 6% to meet the national figures.


�



It is because of these factors that the AFTB Board has agreed to a new approach in delivering resident care.





The changes needed to achieve better resident care are outlined in the attached AFTB brochure "Delivering Better Resident Care".  These changes will become effective from 24 November 1997.





As small groups of ten residents will now be cared for around the clock by a Primary Care Nurse allocated to each specific group, we are confident that a more personalised approach will be guaranteed.  These Primary Care Nurses will be assisted at the busiest times with extra care staff.





Our activities for residents are to improve with events and things to do until 7.30 at night.





You will also be very pleased with the change in meal times to greater reflect the times people have meals in the broader community.  We are also confident that there will be an improvement in our standard of food at each nursing home, as we have just recently appointed a very experienced and innovative Food Services Co-ordinator to revitalise our catering.





If you would like to discuss these changes please ring me or John Cook, our Chief Executive Officer on the above number.








Yours sincerely,




















Rhonda Pryor


General Manager Residential Services
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